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DECEMBER 2005 WEB PAGE UPDATE

Joe Mulvey, Webmaster

Approaching the new year, the Micromounters of New England Pages
(http://www.micromountersofnewengland.org> have been up almost three months.  After nearly
90 days of operation, the bottom line statistic is that we average 10 visits per day with a typical
visitor viewing 6.83 web pages.  The main index page has been visited well over 300 times, the
Articles, Photos, Links and Calendars each are about 100 visits.

In our humble beginning most work has taken place in two areas. First, I am fairly
pleased with the breakdown of pages as they are now. Menus along the top of every screen get
the visitor to our offerings with a minimum of mouse clicks. Pages are ordered chronologically
or alphabetically where the option presents itself. I am not using lots of colors or graphics
intensive features that cause slower download times. I have spent some time restructuring
these pages and trying to streamline the information. Secondly, the majority of MMofNE data
has been loaded into the members only area. This data includes a wealth of articles from the
Program Books from 1982 through 1992 that I scanned and converted to Adobe Acrobat PDF
files. Also in the members area are newsletters. At this writing, we have 2003 – 2005 in
Microsoft Word format. I am beginning to scan older years from paper copy into Acrobat files as
well.

By far, the best part of our website is the members only area. In members only we have
over 40 articles on methods and techniques, members, history and localities. There are also
about two dozen mineral articles with excellent information. There are many great articles by
past and present members as well as a few gems by well-known authors. Members only is a
protected area that is not accessible to anybody without a password. All members of the MM of
NE should visit this page. The generic login is MEMBER with a password of MMOFNE. I
encourage one and all to visit and apprise me of any errors, omissions or bald-faced lies.

I have been given a wealth of paper information from Jim Cahoon. I have received
submissions from Pat Barker and Gene Bearrs. I have been given permission to use photos by
Scott Whittemore and Bob Janules. I continue to scan old articles and newsletters and welcome
new pictures and articles from all members.

As a mineral enthusiast with minimal geological background, I enjoy the opportunity to
help the club by giving back as best I can.

NB: Current Web Page Activity Data is enclosed in this Newsletter.

Newsletter Editor
Michael Swanson
(413) 773-3867

msmicros@crocker.com



The Newsletter is the official publication of the Micromounters of New England (MMNE). The last by-laws revision was April 19, 2003. The MMNE is a member
of the Eastern Federation of Mineralogical and Lapidary Societies (EFMLS) (<http://www.amfed.org/efmls>) and the American Federation of Mineralogical
Societies  (AFMS) (http://www.amfed.org). Material from  the Newsletter  may be copied in other rock and mineral publications if credit is given to the author and
the Newsletter and permission has been obtained from the author. If there are questions regarding copying contact the editor. The club address is c/o the Secretary.
Meetings are held monthly, September through May, except for December, and usually on an informal basis in July and August. Sites rotate and will be posted in
the Newsletter as far in advance as possible. Visitors are welcome to attend all meetings. Bring a microscope and light source if you have one.
DUES are $10/year for a single person and $15/year for a family membership, levied on a calendar basis.  The family membership includes two adults and all
children under 18 living at the same address. One copy of the Newsletter will be sent on a family membership.

Officers for 2005-2006
Vice President: Michael Kieron, 38 Merritt Road, Riverside, RI 02915-3805 (401) 434-0281 mikekieron@cox.net
Treasurer: Anna Wilken, 79 Meadow Lane, Campton, NH 03223 (603)536-2013 microxl@mfire.new
Secretary: Robert  Wilken, 79 Meadow Lane, Campton, NH 03223 (603)536-2013 microxl@mfire.new
Directors:
     (2005-07)  Mike Swanson: 646 Greenfield Rd., Leyden, MA 01301-9400 (413) 773-3867 msmicros@crocker.com

Editor: Mike Swanson, 646 Greenfield Rd., Leyden, MA 01301-9400 (413) 773-3867 msmicros@crocker.com
   Gene Bearss, 33 North Ave., Sanford, ME 04073-2943 (207) 324-3610

MMNE Website: http://www.micromountersofnewengland.org
Webmaster: Joseph Mulvey:  bassmeister_2000@yahoo.com or (603) 880-4018
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS: SHOWS

 April
6-9 – Rochester (NY): 33rd Annual Rochester Mineralogical Symposium. Radisson Hotel, Rochester, NY. For 

information on the show, conact Helen Chamberlain, registrar @ (315) 682-6023 or <contactrms@hotmail.com>
22 – Dover, NH: 2nd Annual Southeastern New Hampshire Mineral Club Rock, Gem and Mineral Show, Dover 

Veterans Community Center, 156 Back River Road, Dover, NH. Saturday 9AM – 3PM. Admission $3, Children 
under 12 free. Contact Scott @ <Higgs7@msn.com>

May
6–7 – Topsfield, MA: 43rd Annual Show, North Shore Rock and Mineral Club, Topsfield Fairgroounds, Rte 1N; 

Saturday 9-5, Sunday 9-4. Contact Donna Lee Hanlon @ <donna@nahant.com>

MICROMINERAL RELATED CONFERENCES AND SYMPOSIUMS

March
5 -  Palermo Mine, N. Groton, NH: Annual hike in to Palermo. Anyone can attend. Visitors should meet at the 

gate by 10am. Bring dry warms clothes, plenty of water, camera, flashlight and a lunch. The ice 
formations in the cave are great! This is NOT a mineral collecting trip.

18 – MMNE Meeting, Chelmsford, MA Public Library. Doors open at 9AM.

April:
1-3 – 34th Annual Atlantic Micromounters Conference. Hostedd by the Micromineralogist of the National Capital Area 

at the Conference Center, Elkridge, MD. Contact S. Weinberg @ (410) 833-7926 or <cweinber@bcpl.net.
15 - MMNE Meeting, Chelmsford, MA Public Library. Doors open at 9AM

May
20 – MMNE Annual Symposium. Elks Club, Hudson, MA. 9AM to 4PM. Speaker Joe Marty.
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ELECTIONS FOR MMNE OFFICERS 2006-2007

The annual election of officers will be held at the April, 2006 MMNE meeting. A slate of officers will be created
by the Executive Committee at the March, 2006 meeting. A ballot will be sent to all members in the April Newsletter.
Balloting may be carried out via mail or in person at the April Meeting. All elected positions need to be filled with the
exception of the 2005-2007 Director’s slot. Please consider volunteering to be an officer of the MMNE. Duties have been
distributed so that no one person has an undue burden. The duties of the officers were recently reviewed in this
Newsletter. Note that we currently do not have a President, but hopefully one of our members will volunteer to assume
that role.

FROM YOUR EDITOR

Effective June 30, 2006 I am tendering my resignation as Editor of the MMNE Newsletter. The Editor is appointed by
the President, not elected, so please consider volunteering for the position. Over the past several years I have had the
privilege of publishing the wonderful series of articles by Bob Janules on the Conway Granites. These articles have been
coveted by Newsletter Editors around the country for publication in their local Newsletters. I have tried to find or create
articles of interest to the Membership, but have often have felt that there has been little interest in anything other than
the next meeting date. Unfortunately, there have been few contributions from elsewhere within the membership.

The membership has made it clear that it wants at least a postcard every month. In the future, the presence of a
web site, as a repository for articles, meeting dates, and other MMNE business can significantly reduce the activities of
the Editor. I think that in the future we will need a Newsletter which lists mostly meeting dates and other occasional club
related pieces of information. I suspect that more and more of the MMNE membership will have internet access so that
the web site will take over as the posting site for almost all club happenings and information, and thus significantly
decrease the job of the Editor. Traditionally a Newsletter has been published in September, October, November,
January, February, March, April, May, and the beginning of the summer months. September and January issues are
necessary to send out the meeting schedule for the following three months. In the March issue the membership roster
and a sign-up sheet for the May Symposium are mailed. The April issue contains a ballot for the annual election of
officers. The May issue is primarily a reminder for members to bring specimen material and other items for sales and
give-aways at the symposium. Having said all this, do we really need a Newsletter in October, November, February and
the beginning of summer unless there are articles or other special interest items to send out?  Obviously the additional
issues are nice, but if there is nothing to write about, they become an unnecessary burden for the editor and cost to the
club.

One last thought  – April and May are busy times for the club, what with elections, the May Symposium and the start
of the field collecting season. Members often want their early spring weekends for collecting, not elections. Consider
changing our club calendar to a match the true calendar year rather than the April to March calendar which we currently
work by. Last year we could not muster enough warm bodies in April to even hold an election. If the elections are held in
January, the meeting turnout will be at its high point. In addition, the new officers will not be brought in while all the
preparations for the May meeting are underway.

Please assist your new editor by supplying an article or two. They do not need to be fancy or esoteric, just
something which you, as a micromounter, would like to know about collecting or micromounting.
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Micromounters of New England Web site Summary 
 
10/1/2005 14:35:09 - 2/16/2006 
 

Hits 
Total Hits 15,134 
Average Hits per Day 108 
Average Hits per Visitor 7.45 
Cached Requests 1,126 
Failed Requests 1,535 
 

 
Page Views 

Total Page Views 3,484 
Average Page Views per Day 25 
Average Page Views per Visitor 1.71 
 

 
Visitors 

Total Visitors 2,032 
Average Visitors per Day 14 
Total Unique IPs 687 
 

 
Bandwidth 

Total Bandwidth 1.17 GB 
Average Bandwidth per Day 8.60 MB 
Average Bandwidth per Hit 80.92 KB 
Average Bandwidth per Visitor 602.66 KB 
 
These overview summaries for 5 months show we average fourteen visitors per day. While average page 
views per visitor is 1.71, I am sure that many first time visitors leave after viewing only the main page. 
People who find our site because they wanted to see it browse much more than one to two pages before 
exiting. 
 
 

HITS – Refers to the number of requests to the web 
server to draw a single web page. If a page has two 
images, a logo and some text, this single page 
would probably count as four hits. Hits should not 
be confused with total visitors. 

PAGE VIEWS – Total number of times any web 
page was viewed.  

VISITORS – Counts a visit as a unique computer 
visiting the site, regardless of duration, number of 
pages viewed or how many links are selected. 

BANDWIDTH – Web space is sold with bandwidth 
and disk capacity in mind. I am happy to report we 
bought the minimum and are not even coming 
fractionally close to 5% of capacity. 

 

home page 
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Forty Most Popular Files Downloaded from Micromounters of New England
Hits = They saw the link Visitors = The clicked on the link

File Hits Visitors Bandwidth
(KB)

1 / pdfs/Min-Loc1.pdf 342 47 82,554
2 / pdfs/Min-Loc2.pdf 446 43 70,034
3 / pdfs/rhodeisland-micros.pdf 108 37 59,472
4 / pdfs/estesquarrybygenebearrs.pdf 101 37 83,795
5 / pdfs/weeks-ham-mine.pdf 113 36 53,800
6 / pdfs/Min-Loc3.pdf 163 35 41,209
7 / pdfs/mineral-id.pdf 101 33 49,341
8 / pdfs/GeologyofNH1.pdf 94 33 108,276
9 / pdfs/mtapatite-and-sugarloaf.pdf 42 29 12,199
10 / pdfs/davis_rowe.pdf 69 29 64,839
11 / pdfs/perhamspg1.pdf 47 29 4,391
12 / pdfs/perhamspg2.pdf 43 26 5,424
13 / pdfs/mineral-id-part2.pdf 68 24 27,102
14 / pdfs/thoughts-pbarker.pdf 49 23 10,147
15 / pdfs/fluorite_deposits_of_cheshire_cty_nh.pdf 148 23 53,748
16 / pdfs/GeologyofNH3.pdf 45 22 59,533
17 / pdfs/GeologyofNH2.pdf 24 20 110,684
18 / pdfs/gilsum_berylmtn.pdf 74 17 10,991
19 / pdfs/history-by-jcares.pdf 37 14 9,562
20 / pdfs/selected-references-upstate-ny-minerals.pdf 26 11 4,297
21 / pdfs/perloff-and-yedlin-early-years.pdf 32 11 13,905
22 / pdfs/radioactive-minerals.pdf 25 11 5,213
23 / pdfs/antimony-of-ham-sud.pdf 10 8 3,085
24 / pdfs/25th-anniversary.pdf 10 6 3,408
25 / members/microscope1.pdf 8 5 1,036
26 / members/loudville.pdf 16 4 4,498
27 / members/id-phosphates-streak.pdf 17 4 2,210
28 / members/parkermtn-01.pdf 8 4 2,068
29 / members/palermo-01.pdf 22 4 6,219
30 / members/paranatrolite.pdf 7 3 1,459
31 / newsletters/Summer2005.pdf 7 3 1,019
32 / members/avenues_to_exlplore_ralph_carr.pdf 13 3 5,013
33 / members/fla_minerals.pdf 24 3 6,089
34 / members/babingtonite-ma-young.pdf 22 3 5,621
35 / members/babingtonite-lhitchings.pdf 29 3 5,383
36 / members/apatite.pdf 7 3 1,290
37 / members/crystal_drawings.pdf 3 2 590
38 / members/sthilaire-fluorescents.pdf 8 2 1,379
39 / members/steacyite.pdf 3 2 111
40 / members/rhodeisland-pumpellyite.pdf 5 2 533



MMNE SECRETARIAL REPORT FOR 02/18/06

The Micromounter of New England February meeting convened at 12:10 PM at the Chelmsford, MA Public Library
with thirteen members present. Gene Bearrss conducted the meeting.   There was no official January meeting due
to the lack of a quorum. In the old business portion of the meeting Gene reported that Jim Nizamoff would not be
available to be the speaker for the May Symposium. However, in an initial contact by club member Jim Warner, Joe
Marty had expressed interest in  being the Symposium presenter.  Mr. Marty is the most recent inductee into the
Micromounter Hall of Fame and specializes in the minerals and microminerals of Utah.

Treasurer, Anna Wilken, contacted Mr. Marty prior to the 02/18 meeting and reported that, indeed, he would be
happy to make the trip east so long as his travel expenses were covered by the club.  These would include airfare
from Salt Lake City to Manchester, NH (and back), food and lodging.  Anna indicated that she and husband Bob
were willing to manage Mr. Marty’s transportation to and from the airport and host him at their home.  She also said
that Mr. Marty charges no speaker fee.  Gene Bearrs suggested that the club could give an honorarium in the
amount of the speaker fee to a worthy cause of Mr. Marty’s choosing, one that would support our hobby in some
way. The Treasurer said Mr. Marty had two programs to offer: “Gold Hill” and “Hidden Treasures of Utah”, and that
he could give one or perhaps both.  Discussion ensued regarding the merits of one versus two programs.   In the
end the majority voted in favor of two programs, a shorter one in the morning and a longer one in the afternoon.

Gene Bearrs made it clear that it was important to bring in donated items for the sales table to the March meeting so
that it could be properly priced and organized.  Give-aways would best be brought directly to the Symposium.  Gene
questioned whether we would have a silent auction as in years past.  Mike Swanson said that, if so, items also
should be brought to the March meeting so that the auction slips could be made up in advance.

In regard to Symposium advertising, Anna Wilken said she had gotten the Symposium information to the Rocks and
Minerals calendar just at the deadline. It will also be listed in “Mineral News.” Your Editor will be sending out a flier to
New England Clubs and past (inactive) MMNE members.

Member Joe Mulvey said that he would be able to provide a digital projector for Mr. Marty’s  Power Point
presentations.

Anna Wilken reported that she had e-mailed Mary’s catering but had not received a response yet.  When asked by
Anna, members seemed satisfied with last year’s menu.

With regard to new business, Tom Mortimer volunteered to do the Symposium program.

Janet Cares said she had a supply of old Symposium programs dating back to 1982 and that they could be bound
together to sell.  Joe Mulvey volunteered to bind the samples that Janet presented to him.  Janet also announced
that she had Rocks and Minerals dating back to 1978, and  Mineralogical Record from volume twelve forward.  She
said anyone interested should “make an offer”.  She and her husband Steve also have large display cases with
lighting available for free with the condition that they be picked up from their home.  In addition a large rock trimmer
is available.  She can be contacted at (978) 443-9160 for further information

Webmaster Joe Mulvey announced to the Treasurer that he needs reimbursement for the website expense.  For
those who did not know the password for the club website it was suggested that they e-mail Joe and have it
forwarded to them.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:48 PM. Respectfully submitted, Bob Wilken, Secretary



Michael W. Swanson, Editor
Micromounters of New England Newsletter
646 Greenfield Road
Leyden, MA 01301-9400

DIRECTIONS TO CHELMSFORD PUBLIC LIBRARY

From I-495 Northbound
     Take Exit 33 and turn right (South) at bottom of ramp onto Rte 4.
Follow Rte 4 approximately ½ mile through several sets of lights to
traffic island in center of town.

*Continue on Rte 4 to the right at the island and proceed past the
Mobil station on your left (Note that you are on a one way street). The
library is on the same island as the Mobil station. Continue on Rte 4
staying to the left for several hundred yards. The back side of the
library is to your left. Take Rte 4 North, a left hand turn, and the library
is the first building on the left. Park in the lot and enter through the
front doors. The meeting room is to the right, just inside the entrance.

From I-495 South bound
    Take exit 34 and turn right (South) at the bottom of the ramp onto
Rte 110. Follow Rte 110 (Chelmsford Street) to junction of Rtes 110,
129, and 4. Go straight into Chelmsford Center, staying to the right of
the Mobil station and follow directions from I-495 Northbound (*)
    OR  take Exit 33 and follow the directions from I-495 Northbound



 
MAY MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT

Our Annual Reunion Meeting will be held on Saturday, May 20, 2006 at the Elk’s Lodge in Hudson, MA.
The meeting starts at 9:00 am. If you can come earlier to help set up tables, etc. it will be appreciated.
 
The speaker this year will be Joe Marty from Utah, who was voted in to Micromounters Hall of Fame last
year.  Joe will give two talks (morning and afternoon).  The first will be a 45 minutes talk on Hidden
Treasurer and the second an hours talk on Gold Hill, both Utah.
 
Last years sales table was overflowing with minerals – especially thanks to Steve and Janet Cares generous
donation.
 
This year we also need specimens for the sales table.  Please bring your donations to the March or April
meeting for color coding. If you are not able to attend any of these meetings please label all sales items
with either a priced sticker or price code dot (yellow/$ 1, red/$2, green/$3, blue or silver/$4, orange or
gold/$5). Any item over $5 needs a price marked on it.  We are very pressed for time in the morning and
there will not be time for anyone to price specimens, although colored dots can be applied if the specimens
are grouped by price.

Most of the sales specimens will be purchased by our own membership, and this means that much of the
“local” material will be old hat. Please consider donating some higher end material for the sales table –
items which you would want to purchase and add to your collection, and/or items which are not readily
available to the membership. Last year, and again this year, there will be grab bags put out for sale at
greatly discounted prices. These are made up of material which has not sold at the previous Symposium.
 
Also this year we plan on having a silent auction.  If you have items for the auction (hardware, magazines,
books, prints, minerals) please tell us what you have at the March or April meetings so tags can be made in
advance.  If you cannot be at any of these meetings, e-mail Anna Wilken www.microxl@mfire.com or call
at 603-536-2013.
 
The more that can be done before May 20th the less confusion and stress on the day and we can all have
fun.

Bring plenty of giv-a-ways for everyone to enjoy.
 
Please remember: Your registration fee covers only part of our operating expenses – your donations cover
the rest.  If you have any questions regarding giv-a-way or sales items, please contact Hal Herard – phone
508-755-5947 or e-mail: hherard1@rcn.com.
 
All reservations includes lunch must and be in the treasurer’s hands before May 14th. Walk-ins can pay at
the door, but extra meals may not be available.
 
Please fill out the Registration Form as soon as possible.



MICROMOUNTERS OF NEW ENGLAND
Annual Reunion Meeting

The Elk’s Lodge
91 Park Street, Hudson MA

Saturday, May 20, 2006

 
Schedule: 9:00 AM – 11:15 AM Registration, informal session, silent

auction, sales table
11:15 AM – 12 Noon Speaker

            12 noon  - 1:00 PM Lunch (catered)
                        1:00 PM – 2:00 PM Speaker

 2:00 PM – 4:30 PM Informal session
 
 
 
 

PROGRAM by Joe Marty
 

Hidden Treasure, Utah
&

Gold Hill, Utah
  

 
 
Bring your microscope, light, extension cord and specimens for show and tell, discussion, identification,
give-away or the sales table.
 
There is a registration fee of $20 for MMNE members and $ 25 for non-members which includes light
refreshments, lunch and a souvenir program.
 
 
 
 
 

REGISTRATION FORM
REGISTRATION FEE: Members $20, Non-members $25

Make checks payable to: Micromounters of New England (MMNE)
Return to: Anna Wilken

79 Meadow Lane, Campton, NH 03223
 

 

Name(s) __________________________________________@ $20 each
 
Name(s) ____________________________________________@ $25 each______
 
Address: ____________________________________________
 
                ____________________________________________

Please return by Saturday May 13th, 2006, the closing date for ordering a meal.
48 hours notice is required for cancellation with refund.

 



Membership List 03/03/06
Last Name First Name Address #1 City State Postal

Code
Home
Phone e-Mail address

Anderson John & Susan 17 Ginley Road Walpole MA 02081 (508)
668-2008

jranders@erols.com

Barker Robert PO Box 810 Campton NH 03223-
0810

(603)
536-2401

barker@eagle1st.com

Barker Patricia PO Box 810 Campton NH 03223-
0810

(603)
536-2401

barker@eagle1st.com

Bearss Gene 33 North Avenue Sanford ME 04073-
2943

(207)
324-3610

Butler Mathieu 940 Main St.,
Apt. 47

Woburn MA 01801 (781)
932-3445

mbutler@emprix.com

Cares Janet & Steve 18 Singletary
Lane

Sudbury MA 01776-
2402

(978)
443-9180

Champlain Richard 15 Burr Rd. Old Lyme CT 06371-
1103

(860)
434-5092

Christofono Peter 37 Wareham St Medford MA 02155 (617)
852-9133

pc28@thecia.net

Ebner, Jr. John PO Box 1169 Wall NJ 07719-
1169

(732)
681-3451

jcebnerjr@cs.com

Fielding Herbert 711 Blueberry
Circel

Middleboro MA 02346-
5314

(508)
946-4810

Fogg Vera 1040 Gorham
Pond Road

Dunbarton NH 03045-
4508

(603)
774-6450

Grandy James PO Box 132 Westminster VT 05158-
0132

(802)
722-4772

Gristani Carlos 12 Jambard
Road

Hollis NH 03049 (603)
465-6292

carlosg@charter.net

Gunning David 372 Slab City
Road

Lovell ME 04051 (207)
928-2426

davidgunning@pivot.net

Hakesley Edward 1214 Glenbriar
Court

Mountain
Home

AR 72653 (870)
424-0956

edscamp@cox-internet.com

Henderson,
Jr.

William A. 47 Robin Ridge
Drive

Madison CT 06443-
2044

(203)
245-0489

willhenderson@cshore.com

Herard Harold 2 Betty Street Auburn MA 01501-
3100

(508)
755-5947

hherard1@rcn.com

Hitchings Marge 10 Church Street Saugus MA 01906-
2474

(781)
233-4968

Hubley Christopher 95 Naubuc
Avenue

East Hartford CT 06118 (860)
568-2043

Hubley Ernst & Anita 90 Valley View
Drive

South
Windsor

CT 06074-
2829

(860)
644-9600

hubley264@cox.com

Jackson Gordon &
Pamela

PO Box 600 Canterbury NH 03224-
0600

(603)
783-4493

gsj8544@aol.com

Janules Robert 17 Woodward
Rd.

Merrimack NH 03054 (603)
424-9269

janules@worldnet.att.net

Kieron Michael W. 38 Merritt Road Riverside RI 02915-
3805

(401)
434-0281

mikekieron@cox.net

Leighton Phyllis 10 Templeton
Road

Phillipston MA 01331-
9794

(978)
249-4261

Lockwood Priscilla 711 Blueberry
Circle

Middleboro MA 02346-
5314

(508)
647-0310

MacIndewar Josephine 72 Ryder
Avenue

Melrose MA 02176-
5418

(781)
665-9107

Morrison Frances &
George

182 Pine Street Pawtucket RI 02680-
3918

(401)
726-2931

Mortimer Tom 3 Roberts Road Amherst NH 03031 (603)
673-4039

tjmort@aol.com

Mulvey Joseph &
Rosemary

24 Skyline Drive Nashua NH 03062 (603)
880-4018

bassmeister_2000@yahoo.com

Partington Phillip 5055 S. San
Paolo Ave.

Sierra Vista AZ 85650 rockhoundaz@wmconnect.com
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Last Name First Name Address #1 City State Postal

Code
Home
Phone e-Mail address

Partington Phillip 2667 North
Road

Maidstone VT 05905 rockhoundaz@wmconnect.com

Pershken Richard 150 Surry Drive Bristol CT 06010-
7261

(860)
583-3909

per1919@aol.com

Pomper Sidney 11 Avalon Drive
#4

Marlborough MA 01752 rskrock2000@aol.com

Porro Meredith 55 Bulfinch St. Lynn MA 01904

Porter Brian 355 Walsh Ave. Newington CT 06111 (860)
666-4505

port0202@cox..net

Prescott Malcolm L. 4 Eddy Court Ware MA 01082 (413)
967-3466

mlpdlp@verizon.net

Rambo George 17 North Avon
Drive

Claymont DE 19703-
1501

(302)
798-4163

georger@w.serve.com

Rambo Doug 316 Shipley Rd.,
Apt. 423

Wilmington DE 19809 (302)
893-1741

drambo417@comcast.net

Reutlinger Steve PO Box 39 Greenfield NH 03047-
0039

(603)
547-6416

sjrprime@aol.com

Saums Marjorie 24 Joseph Street Manchester CT 06040-
3104

(860)
649-5443

Sevrens Betty PO Box 397 Plymouth NH 03264-
0397

(603)
536-2050

Smith Arthur 9118 Concho
Street

Houston TX 77036-
6742

(713)
774-1869

artsmithite@msn.com

Sole Jose 188-02 89th
Avenue

Hollis NY 11423-
1906

(718)
776-3823

Stenberg Richard 185 Redlands
Street

Springfield MA 01104 (413)
733-9309

Stewart Margaret &
John

244 Mill Street Burlington MA 01803-
1838

(781)
272-0854

Straiton Ted 159 Chapman
Place

Leominster MA 01453 (978)
840-1553

ehstraiton@aol.com

Swanson Michael 646 Greenfield
Road

Leyden MA 01301-
9400

(413)
773-3867

msmicros@crocker.com

Swarts Johannes PO Box 846 Bradford VT 05033-
0846

(802)
222-4875

johannes-
swarts@teleatlas.com

Taparowsky Bettee 404 Westford
Drive

Southport CT 06890-
1479

(203)
254-2508

Teixeira Angie 25 Chappell
Street, Box 14B

Seekonk MA 02771-
4107

(508)
336-5561

angietex@aol.com

Warner D. James 23 June Street Auburn MA 01501-
1744

(508)
752-8328

Whitmore Robert 934 S. Stark
Hwy.

Weare NH 03281 (603)
529-2621

Whittemore Scott 8 Goldfinch Lane Nashua NH 03062-
2243

(603)
888-1174

cyrtolite@aol.com

Wilken Anna & Bob 79 Meadow
Lane

Campton NH 03223 (603)
536-2013

microxl@mfire.net

REGARDING YOUR MEMBERSHIP LIST

The MMNE by-laws specify that the information on your MMNE Membership List may not be shared
with anyone other than an active (paid up or life) member of the MMNE.


